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CONTINUING AIRWORTHINESS  
MANAGEMENT OFFICE MEMO 

TO:  
GAM AMO Dept, GAM CAMO Dept, 
GAM APMM.  

FROM: Deputy CAMM 

CC: GAM AM, GAM QAM DATE: 03.12.2021 

REFERENCE NO.: CAMO/MEMO/2021/98 

 
INCORRECT ATTACHMENT OF FUEL FILLER CAP LANYARD 
 
Dear all, 
 
It was found that one of AW139 aircraft under GAM have a fuel filler cap lanyard that was not 
attached properly to the filler neck. A Safer Card was raised, and a Crisis Management meeting have 
been held to address this issue. 
 
The outcome of the meeting requires inspection of the condition and correct attachment of the fuel 
filler cap lanyard for all AW139 fleet under GAM. 
 
Instruction have been issued to all CAMO Planner to issue work order for the accomplishment of the 
inspection task at first opportunity. 
 
Please coordinate and accomplish the task accordingly. 
 
Your cooperation on this matter is very much appreciated. 
 
Thank you and stay safe! 
 

 
‘AMIR BIN ABDULLAH 
DEPUTY CAMM,  
CAMO DEPARTMENT, 
GALAXY AEROSPACE (M) SDN. BHD. 


